
NSRCA District 8 Newsletter
Fellow D-8 pilots. As we navigate our way through the mayhem of the corona virus we are all having to adapt to different behaviors and activities. I had hoped to spend some time at the Judging Seminar to bring everyone up to date on recent decisions and other activities on the NSRCA board. Since that isn’t going to happen I’ll rely on the trusty old standby, a Newsletter. I hope that it will generate productive and worthy discussion.
I. District Champions: I have the 2019 champions shirts and had intended to hand them out in Wilsonville. Instead I’ll be mailing them out to each of our prized pilots next week.
II. KFactor: For several years there has been extensive discussion about the favorite publication in our sport. It is the source of informed discussions on building, power systems and flying skills. It will continue to be resource. Unfortunately, continuing the printed version of KFactor will place an unsustainable drain on the modest treasury of NSRCA. It’s bleeding us and we have to stop it. (see below) The board has voted to discontinue the printed version. Rest assured the digital version will continue. There have been many suggestions about charging those pilots who wish to continue a paper version. The reality is that the “paper population” is small and amortizing the costs over the small number would result in significant charges to those individuals.  There are some benefits that will result. By staunching the financial hemorrhage these assets that can directed to other needs in NSRCA. We will no longer be constrained by paper and print restrictions. This means much more imagery and the addition of interactive and video elements.
III.  NSRCA Membership: Membership in our organization is dwindling. The total of NSRCA members is hovering at around 330. Included are 20 Lifetime members and 1 honorary member. As memberships slide, dues revenues slide. This is a red flag warning. The reality places a focus squarely on what we can do to promote Pattern and recruit pilots into our beloved hobby. This was a topic on which I had hoped to generate some substantive conversation in Wilsonville. There are many actions that can be taken. I won’t try to list them here. Suffice it to say each of our CD’s needs to consider actions that can be taken in advance of contests to get local pilots to consider participating. (i.e. clinics, club contests, buddy box or guided flying during a break at a contest, adding an EDF round etc.) We need only to look around to see that we are an aging group. If we are interested in seeing our sport survive we need imagination and initiative to draw people in. (Note: at last year’s Redmond contest Rex and John were successful in getting some locals to give it a try. It can be done.
IV. District Championship Points: Discussion was launched by several of the eastern districts to address inequities in the accumulation of points towards the district championship. The geography back there is much more compressed than our wide open spaces. As a result pattern pilots will cross over district borders to participate in more competitions.The manner in which points earned in those “crossovers” are calculated by individual districts has created some energy. To mitigate that energy a proposal in being developed that would establish a common point structure. I doubt that it will affect us much.
V. District 8 website: Comments have been coming in about the need for a more creative, imaginative web site. With the tools now available and the expectations that are driven by browsing through the internet we need to be looking for actions we can take for D-8. This becomes a part of making our hobby more intriguing and attractive. Again, a topic that I can’t expand here but I hope you will all give some serious thought to steps we can take.
VI. Contest Registration Fees: At last year’s judging seminar we began a discussion on a set fee for D-8 contests. What is your feeling about a consistent fee policy for all of our contests.

